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The Ravenna Township Board of Trustees met in Special Session at the Ravenna Township 

Trustee’s Meeting Room, 6115 Spring Street, Ravenna, Ohio, on March 5, 2019 for the purpose of 

holding a Special Meeting with the JEDD Board.  Todd Peetz called the meeting to order at 7:00 

P.M.  Roll call showed the following present:  Trustees Pat Artz, Hank Gibson and Vince Coia; 

JEDD Board members Todd Peetz, Brad Cromes, Kevin Lewis, and Jim DiPaola. 

 

JEDD Board Chairman Todd Peetz led the group discussion.  The joint meeting with the 

lawyer and the City of Ravenna, Ravenna Township and the JEDD Board was reviewed.  The 

JEDD Board presented their views of how they will expand the JEDD signup area to include all of 

the commercial properties in Ravenna Township.  There was discussion on whether the signup 

would be voluntary or not.  Also discussed was how the JEDD funds would be divided for use to 

build infrastructure (sewer and water).  The JEDD Board stated that sign up would be voluntary and 

the funds split for infrastructure would be discussed at the next JEDD Board meeting. The JEDD 

Board also stated they would do the following to move the JEDD process forward: 1) Rewrite 

contracts; 2) Hold a public hearing; and 3) Send out letters to property and business owners. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM. 
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